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Deadline for next newsletter………………...…………MARCH 15th 

CC ruise Report — February’s Sweethearts Cruise at  

      SYC Outstation Elliot Bay 
 

The Sweethearts cruise was attended by the following 51 people – Ray and Sue Biggs, 
Allen and Sue Boudreaux, Kristen and Todd Carden, Tim and Phyllis Cartmel, Nat and 
Linda Collier, Larry and Sally Cronin, Glen and Liz Dodge, Steve and Sandy Driscoll, 
Pam and David Ellard, Patrick and Miriam Gill, Gordy and Barb Helgeson, Jeff and 
Angie Kroeller, Bob and Verna Maruska, Dave Mehlum, Neil and Noreen Millen, Tom 
and Melinda McGrath, Steve and Michelle Nelson, Paul and Brenda Norris, Steve and 
Kim Oberto, Fred and Diana Power, Fran and Jeff Sharp, John and Lynn Sipkens, Gina 
Steenerson and Lee, Doug and Gail Stewart, Vaughn and Jill Weedman and Don and 
Carolyn Whatmore. 
      We prepared an Italian dinner and decorated for our Sweetheart theme with 
candles and rose petals. The event started at 5:00 with a social hour that included 
appetizers, wine, beer and an Italian Spritzer punch.  Dinner was two different 
homemade Lasagna’s – Spinach and Italian Sausauge. We also served two types of 
salad –a garden salad and of course a Caesar Salad and Garlic bread.  After dinner we 
had more socializing and desserts of Red Velvet Cake and cream puffs.   Winter 
decided to visit us that night as it started to snow during our dinner and we had some 
fun drives home after the event!    Thanks to everyone who help make this event a 
success and a special thanks to the Oberto’s for cooking and transporting Lasagna to 
the event! The facility at SYC works great for socializing and eating but trying to cook 9 
Lasagna’s would have been a challenge so we appreciated the help. Thanks also to 
the boaters who were willing to cook on their boats.  RHYC members are always willing 
to help the cruise teams whether cooking, setup or cleanup and all the help at the end 
of the evening was greatly appreciated. 
 
Cruise Team:   Allen and Sue Boudreaux  and   Steve and Michelle Nelson 
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CC ommodore’s Report    
 

Last weekend we had the Sweetheart’s Cruise at Elliott Bay Marina in the SYC  
Outstation facility.  Thank you to the Nelsons and Boudreauxs.  It was well attended.  
During the evening we were given a modest snowfall- nearly an inch.   
 
Please remember to sign up early for cruises since having a large number of late 
registrants limits the options available to the teams to provide the cruise. 
 
We are beyond the time limit for annual dues payments.  Once again we have a 
number of people who have failed to respond.  We will not delay publication of the 
annual roster for this year, so anyone who has not paid may find that their information is 
not in the current (for 2014) book.  While we do not wish to drop any members we do 
expect the rules to be followed.  As the cost for having our outstations and providing a 
reciprocal moorage to other clubs continues to increase, we need to consider our 
options for funding these major expenses.   
 
We ask you to sign up now for the March cruise which will be held in Des Moines.   The 
marina is looking forward to our visit.  We look forward to seeing you there. 
 
 

V ice Commodore Report    
 

 
We had a great evening at the Valentine’s Day cruise at Elliott Bay Marina and it was 
topped off with a light blanket of snow.  The cruise team of Michelle & Steve Nelson and 
Sue & Allen Boudreaux did a wonderful job with the meal and event.  Thank you for the 
enjoyable evening.   
 
Two of the clubs published applicants; Voughn & Jill Weedman and Todd & Kristen 
Carden joined us for Valentine’s Day to complete their qualifying cruise.   They are now 
eligible for Board action on their applications.   
 
Can you believe our next cruise will be on the water?  I hope to see you at the St. 
Patrick’s Cruise at Des Moines Marina on the weekend of March 14

th
.  Chris & Sandy 

Benson and Dave & Mary Mehlum have a fun weekend planned so be sure to sign up 
soon.   
 
We are in the process of finalizing the 2014 club membership and have a few 2013 
members that have not responded or paid their 2014 annual dues.  Annual membership 
dues not paid by January 31

st
 of each year are considered delinquent.  Per the club 

bylaws, members may be suspended or terminated for failure to pay dues in a timely 
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manner.   
 
Annual dues are the primary source of funds for the clubs outstations and reciprocal 
offering.  Our budget planning and decisions rely on timely payment of membership 
dues to ensure the clubs costs for the year are within the available funds.  If any 
member has questions about payment status of their dues, please contact Michelle 
(treasurer) or myself and we will help in any way we can.   
 
We are starting off the 2014 with a strong membership drive so keep up the great 
recruiting activities.   Please continue to look for opportunities to share news of the 
club and invite fellow boaters to submit an application.  One of the best ways to bring 
in new members is to ask people to join the club.  If you would like to have some 
additional informational flyers about the club, send me an email and I will drop a few in 
the mail.   
 
If you need any help with the application process please don’t hesitate to contact me.  
If you are a sponsor of a new applicant, it would be great to send a quick email to me 
when the application has been submitted by mail so we can follow up on it as soon as 
possible. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Bob Maruska  
Vice Commodore   
 

RRear Commodore Report  

 
 The pre-season events are wrapped up and with the St. Pats Day Cruise we are 
officially off and running for the 2014 boating season.  Your reciprocals are in place 
and ready for your visit.  Remember that an easy way to be informed about the 
offerings of each of the other clubs is to visit and sign up on the Yacht Destinations 
web site “yachtdestinations.com”.  Please continue to keep me informed about the 
plusses and minuses of the locations you visit.  I will do my best to keep my 
counterparts in the other clubs advised of the pertinent details. 

 I am looking forward to the St. Patrick’s Day Cruise to Des Moines.  The Marina 
has been asking us to come visit for a few years and with the new configuration of 
their docks and the addition of a party barge it will be a lot of fun.  Remember also 
that the Des Moines fuel dock is usually the cheapest fuel on the Salish Sea so a fill 
up will get you ready for the season. 

 If you haven’t done so already, now is a great time to put your maintenance items 
list together and start checking off the completed jobs.   
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After stirring up the motor oil returning from the next cruise it will be a perfect time to 
schedule the Spring oil change and don’t forget to check the engine zincs and 
antifreeze pH condition to prevent excess cooling system corrosion. 

 Plan to be GREEN in Des Moines 

  

SS ecretary Report    
 
The following is a farewell note from one of members the Geri’s: 
 

 Over the years we have met some of the most amazing people 
  in the RHYC and we thank you for the many memories.  However,  
 Warrens health continues to be an issue especially since his stroke   
 from which he is recovering very well.  With some sadness and  
 trepidation he has decided to hang up his captains hat.  Our beautiful 
  Dolce Vita is now for sale.   
 
 Thank you again for allowing us to be part of such a special group. 
 
 Warm regards.  
 Warren and Inge Geri 
 

I know we are all sorry to see them go and wish them well.   
 
Also you will see later in the newsletter the write up for the New Years Eve party that 
was missed last month.  Thank you, Don Whatmore, for catching this! 
 
Lynn Sipkens 
Secretary 

 
 

TT reasurer Report 
 
Membership renewals are completed.  They were due by January 31, 2014. I have 
mailed all the membership cards and flyers that were requested with renewals so if you 
have not received them you should email me so I can verify that we received your 
membership renewal and dues.   
 
Kim Nance is busy preparing the rosters with the corrected information we received 
with renewals. If you have changed your address, email, or phone numbers and have 
not corrected it with us you should get that information in immediately if you want your 
information in the 2014 roster to be correct. 
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Our annual tax return for RHYC is being prepared for our fiscal year that ended 
10/31/2013.  I will have copies of the tax return at the annual meeting being held in 
Everett in April.  I will also have the current financial statements and budget available 
for your review at the annual meeting. 
 
Thanks 
 
Michelle Nelson 
Treasurer RHYC 
 
 

FF leet Captains Report 
 
 

  I did a bone-head (my forte) in my January Fleet Captain’s report, and failed to 
include the newly-volunteered Cruise Captains for Colors.  Thanks so much to David 
and Janel Silver, who are our Cruise Captains-elect for what is probably our signature 
cruise up to Roche Harbor 1-3 Aug for Colors.  Yee-haw!  Thanks also to their Cruise 
Team of John Hieber, Jon Edwards, and Holly Palmer.   
 
Dunno ‘bout you, but I can’t wait for summer!  Guess I better dust off my water wings in 
anticipation of “the jump”. 
 
We are now short only three Cruise Captains for the year:  Memorial Day Weekend at 
Longbranch Harbor (May 23-26),  4

th
 of July Weekend at Poulsbo (July 1-4), and 

Columbus Day Weekend at Pleasant Harbor (10-13 Oct.).  I hope potential Cruise 
Captains (and Cruise Teams) aren’t scared off because of the 3-day nature of the 
cruises.  Lots of activities in each area to make the cruises interesting.  How ‘bout a 
paint ball party at Adventure Paintball Park in Longbranch?  An epic dinghy cruise 
through the anchorage at Poulsbo?  Squirt gun fights in the hot tub at Pleasant 
Harbor?  Let’s “let the kid out” and have some fun.  Memorial Day Weekend and 4

th
 of 

July are wagonwheels, which do require the assistance of a wheelmaster to aid in 
assembling and disassembling the wheels.  However, there are several trained 
‘masters in the Club, and perhaps these cruises might make an ideal training 
opportunity for new ones.  Come on, folks, let’s jump in and figure out how to assemble 
“the fleet” in a wagonwheel.  We have masters to assist, ample opportunities to 
succeed, and even some drama should Neptune not cooperate by sending us some 
challenging weather.  No shouting required, great fun to watch everybody back into the 
‘wheel, and more fun at the back end as we depart. 
 
I am soliciting inputs for cruise destinations for next year.  This is my golden 
opportunity to mix it up a bit, go some places we haven’t visited in a while, and try 
some new things, perhaps.  I do have to reserve two locations for our land cruises in 
January (the Icebreaker) and February (the Sweetheart) very soon.   
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I’d like to receive feed back on both our last locations (Shenanigans and SYC outstation in  
Elliot Bay), and some idea of where you all would like to have these cruises in 2015.  I plan 
to make this decision before the March cruise to Des Moines.  Please let me know what you  
think. 
 
Many thanks to the Sharps, the Nelsons, and the Boudreaux’s for putting together our first two 
“official” cruises of the year.  Without these Captains and crews these cruises, (and all yet to 
come), would be much more difficult to put on.  As RHYC runs on it’s cruises, it behooves us 
to make each one a hoot.  From all accounts to date, everyone in attendance had a great time 
at each venue.  Much eating, carousing, telling of lies, laughing, and even some skidding go-
ing home from the Sweetheart cruise.  RHYC cruises rock! 
 
Pete Jung 
Fleet Captain 

 
 

PP ast Commodore/Trustee 
 

 
 No Report. 
 
   

                    

SS  hip Store Reporthip Store Report            
  

 
 

 No Report 
 

SS unshine Report  
  
       
We send our sincere sympathy to Phil and Debi Freund.  Phil’s brother died unexpectedly in 
late January. 
 
Mary Mehlum had surgery at Virginia Mason Hospital on February 10.  It was successful and 
she is now home recovering. 

Mary Mehlum 
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RHYC 11th ANNUAL 

NEW YEARS EVE 

2013 

 

 

 

WOW!  We rang in the New Year 2013-14 with the Everett Yacht Club.  What a  cele-
bration.  Chef Erwin was back and the dinner was the best I can remember.  Lobster 
Thermador, Filet Mignon, and all the fixin’s.  The Chocolate Fountain with Strawberries, 
Banana’s and every thing that goes good with chocolate including Midnight Cham-
pagne. 

We danced until 1:30am to the music of the “Big Dog Review”, an eight piece band and 
they were great!  We were a small group but Mighty.  EYC folks were gracious and very 
accommodating. 

New Year’s Day we all gathered on “Apple 1” for champagne, appetizers and very spe-
cial home made chili, two time award winning at the Quincy Fair, camaraderie and 
friendships.  Thanks to everyone who attended; Barb & Gordy Helgeson; Brenda & 
Paul Norris, Don and Carolyn Whatmore, Sharla & Richard Freese and guests Nickie & 
Tom Hoersch. 

Submitted by: Sharla Freese 

Cruise Captain: Richard Freese 
Cruise Team: Don & Carolyn Whatmore 
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REFLECTIONS IS FOR SALEREFLECTIONS IS FOR SALE  
61’ 1987 Tollycraft61’ 1987 Tollycraft  

  

Meticulously maintainedMeticulously maintained  

Call today for preCall today for pre--brokerage pricingbrokerage pricing  

  

$469,000$469,000  

  

206206--714714--99709970  
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CC  lassifiedslassifieds  

1998 3721998 372  

Silverton Aft Cabin Motor Yacht Silverton Aft Cabin Motor Yacht   

For SaleFor Sale  

$149,900$149,900  

For additional information and pictures go to https://sites.google.com/site/372silverton/home 

Call Gil Fetzner @ 253-229-8218, gaf@centurytel.net 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Twin Diesel Cats 3116 800/hrs. 

Bow & Stern thrusters 

Raymarine Auto pilot 
Raymarine C120 12in screen with GPS & AIS 

Raymarine DMS 250 Depth sounder/fish 

finder 

Raymarine 2KW Radar Dome 

Uniden UM625C Color VHS/Hailer with 

wham x4 wireless vhf mic 
2000Kw Outback Inverter 

8Kw Kohler Generator 

KVH Satellite dish 

Auto Windless with digital rode readout 

Upgraded cherry wood cabinets and stairs 

Upgraded carpet and hardwood floors 

Upgraded push button Tecma fresh water  

toilets  
Three zone reverse cycle heat and air 

Denon stereo with sub-woofer 

Bose outside speakers 

Wet bar and ice maker on Sundeck 

12 Ft AquaPro Center console dinghy with 

30hp Honda 4 stroke engine 
King galvanized trailer for dinghy 

New Canvas and bottom paint in 2012 

Contact: Gil Fetzner 253-229-8218 
Email: gaf@centurytel.net 

$5400 
VERY RARE 13 WHALER LIMITED 

 35 HP, 366 HOURS, W/TRAILER 

NEW UPHOLSTRY/COVERS, NO TEAK 
2/11 GAL FUEL TANKS, W/GAUGES 
WINDSHIIELDS, HAND RAILS, VHF 

NEW TIRES 
206-715-4275, DAVID ELLARD 

tel:206-715-4275
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RHYC Bremerton 

Blackberry Cruise 

The Bremerton Blackberry Festi-

val is held each 

year on the Labor Day weekend, 

rain or shine. 

Festival hours are 10am to 7pm 

on Saturday, 

10am to 6pm on Sunday and 

10am to 5pm on Monday. 

You will find several activates 

going on all three days of the 

weekend. 

Blackberry Run, Boardwalk full 

of vendors, lots of entertainment, 

Car 

show and lots and lots more…. 

This is a weekend that you defi-

nitely will not want to miss. 
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Each year our boating community has the opportunity to give back with 
the Leukemia Cup Regatta.  This is a sailboat “race” that is combined 
with a fundraiser for the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society.  Elliot Bay 
Marina is one of the great sponsors of the event. 
 
Please join Jeff and Fran on our 3rd Annual Leukemia Cup Regatta! 
Although not Leukemia, Jeff has been so fortunate to have received 
cutting edge care and treatments with his cancer and we love to pay it 
forward! What helps one helps all! We've seen the results of new treat-
ments with a close friend who had AML and the way it can save lives! 
Too many of our friends are now facing the cancer journey and we 
want to help in any way we can. Contribute to our team if you'd like or 
just send us positive thoughts on race day! Thank you! 
 
We’ll proudly be flying the RHYC burgee on race day! 
 
The Leukemia & Lymphoma Society's Leukemia Cup Regatta: finding 
better treatments and cures for blood cancers so patients can live bet-
ter, longer lives. Please use the link in this email to donate online quick-
ly & securely. You will receive an email confirmation of your donation 
as soon as it is made. I thank you in advance for your support which 
will make a difference in the lives of thousands of patients battling 
blood cancers. We really appreciate your generosity!!  
 
http://www.leukemiacup.org/pages/wa/sea14/JSharp 
 
Thank you very much! 
Fran and Jeff Sharp 
S/V Salpare     

http://www.leukemiacup.org/pages/wa/sea14/JSharp
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VESSEL SAFETY CHECKS 

 

Vessel Safety Checks will once again be offered at our annual business meeting 
cruise in April at the Everett Marina.  We will begin checking boats Saturday, 12 April, 
from 1000HRS till 1500 HRS or the start of the business meeting whichever comes 
first. 
 
The VSC Decals awarded are the same ones that the Coast Guard Auxiliary awards, 
in fact it is part of the same program. 
 
Items that most often typically cause a boat not to pass this check are:  out of date 
flares; inoperative running lights; inoperative horns and no copy “Navigation 
Rules” (boats 39.4’ or greater) onboard.  Checking a boat takes approximately 20-
30 minutes. 
 
As in the past, boats will be checked on a first come first served basis.  Please contact 

Harry Johnson at formrtiger@msn.com to get your boat on the roster or for any ques-

tions concerning the VSC program. 

mailto:formrtiger@msn.com
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June 14-16 

Margaritaville 

Port of Brownsville 

________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

July 1-4 

“Fireworks”  

Wagon Wheel 

Poulsbo 

_________________ 

 

 

 

 

July 27-Aug 2 

On the move cruise 

? To Roche Harbor 

Anchor Watch Editor editor@rhyc.org 
Visit our website www.rhyc.org 

Webmaster: Roger Martindill  Communications:  Kim Nance 

P.O. Box 94426 Seattle, WA 98124 

 
Commodore 

Dave Mehlum….…................................................................206-409-0713 
(email address: commodore at rhyc dot org) 

 

Vice Commodore / Membership Chairman 
Bob Maruska.......……………………………………………425-821-7020 
(email address: vicecommodore at rhyc dot org) 

 

Rear Commodore / Outstations & Reciprocals 
Glen Dodge.......……………………………………………425-396-3960 
(email address: rearcommodore at rhyc dot org) 

 

Fleet Captain 
Pete Jung……..……………………………….…………….425-377-6392 
(email address: fleetcaptain at rhyc dot org) 

 
Secretary  

Lynn Sipkens …………………………………………...…206-436-9217 
(email address: secretary at rhyc dot org) 

 

Treasurer 
Michelle Nelson     ................................................................253-261-8288 
(email address: miclellenelson at msn dot com) 

 

Past Commodore / Trustee 
Phil Freund……..…................................................................360-275-4721 
(email address:  phil.freund at q dot com) 
 

Ship’s Store 
Mary Mehlum……………………………………….………425-281-1967 
(email address: d-mmehlum at Comcast dot net) 
 

2014 RHYC BRIDGE CONTACT INFORMATION 

Anchor Watch Editor:  Lynn Sipkens…..lastmango1@yahoo.com  
Visit our website www.rhyc.org 

Webmaster: Roger Martindill         Communications:  Kim Nance 

 

  St. Patty’s Day Cruise  

March 14th—16th 

 

_________________ 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join Club Roche for 

The Annual Business 

Meeting 

April 11th to 13th  

 


